Drainage Board Meeting
May 8%, 2019

Present: Al Logsdon, Jim Seiler, Tom Brown, Surveyor David Faulkenberg, Elaine Jones,
Auditor Heidi Greene
Meeting was called to order by President Tom Brown at 1:00 P.M.

Bid Openings
RWCC McCoy Legal Drain:
Gruber Industries: 552,725.00
Herron Excavating: 544,916.00
Lazwell Excavating: 541,325.00
Seiler made a motion to approve Lazwell Excavating with the bid of $41,325.00. Logsdon
seconded the motion, motion was appraved,

Bid Openings

Hackleman/Caney Creek:
Herron Excavating: S 8,076.60
Gruber Industries: 517,787.75

Lazwell Excavating: 513,461.00
Seiler made o motion to approve Herron Excavating with the bid of $8,076.60. Logsdon
seconded the motion, motion was approved.

Minutes

Seiler made a motion to approve the minutes from April 2™ 2019 gs presented. Logsdon
seconded the motion, motion was approved.

Surveyors Report .
Faulkenberg reported that Huffman Phase 1 has not begun due to high water and the ground
conditions. He reports Huffman Phase 2 will be complete at the of today barring any unforeseen
circumstances. Faulkenberg states the Lechner Construction has a long reach track hoe in the
Huffman area and an agreement has been made to clean Anderson River log jams when the
water and ground conditions are favorable. Faulkenberg states that 15,000 feet of
approximately 225,000 feet of ditches have been sprayed. Faulkenberg stated the Warrick
County Surveyor reported that Pigeon Creek log jams have not been removed due to the high
water and ground conditions.

New Business

Brown states between now and budget time a decision needs to be made on which drainage
area needs to be addressed next. Brown believes that one drain at a time should be approached.
Faulkenberg will advise at the next meeting as to which drain he believes needs to be addressed
first.

Mr. Al Perdue presented a concern with road flooding and personal property flooding from a
ditch south out of Country Ridge Estates and north on highway 66. This is a tributary of Huffman
Drain. Mr. Kenny Coultas from INDOT states the drain on the north side of Hwy 66 seems to be
the problem and needs cleaned. Randy Herron states he believes that there needs to be a bigger
culvert. Herron also states he has pictures of the flooding that occurs. Couftas states that he will
file o report with an INDOT engineer for this area to be addressed.

Logsdon made a motion to adjourn. Seiler seconded the motion, motion approved.
Meeting was adjourned at 2:08 P.M.
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